## **Bridport Planning Commission Meeting**

Date: July 11, 2017

Location: Town Clerk's Office

Attendance: Ed Payne, JoAnne Kenyon, Paul Miller, Andrew Manning and Mark Pumiglia.

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Ed Payne at 7:10 PM.

General Public present: Kent Wright, Steve Myrick and his sister Mary, and Dick and Missy Foote.

A motion was made by Paul Miller, seconded by JoAnne Kenyon to accept the June 13, 2017 minutes as presented. The motion passed.

Old Business: Mark reported that the latest changes to the Town Plan were printed and on-hand at this office now. After a quick discussion, a motion was made by Andrew Manning and seconded by Ed Payne to accept this printed Town Plan as final and to forward it as such to the Select Board. The motion passed.

New Business: The Committee members previewed the information pertaining to the subdivision application of Steve Myrick requesting approval to sub divide 5 acres from an existing 105+/- acre lot shown on map 07, parcel 016A on Sugar Hill Drive. After a discussion, a motion was made by Paul Miller, seconded by JoAnne Kenyon to approve the sub-division subject to a Mylar in 180 days. The motion was approved.

Dick and Missy Foote then reviewed a map of their current property of 20 acres on Forest Road, where they would like to sub divide several acres from in the very near future. The committee liked what they had shown, and suggested that they meet with Ed Payne and make a formal application.

As there was no other business to bring up, Ed adjourned the meeting at 7:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Mark Pumiglia, Secretary